
 

 

TOWN OF MANILA 

 

 

 

 

WELCOME ON BOARD! 
 

The town office and public works staff would like to take the opportunity to welcome Bryan 

Child to our staff as the Water/Wastewater Technician. He is enthusiastic and excited about his 

new position with the Town of Manila. If you see him, please congratulate him on this new 

adventure! 

 

USDA RURAL DEVELOPMENT GRANT/LOAN 
 

The Town of Manila has applied for a grant or grant/loan combination to provide program 

funding for sanitary sewage disposal, sanitary solid waste disposal, and stormwater drainage to 

households and businesses in eligible rural areas. Currently, Gunnison, Hildale, and Cedar City 

operate this product with great success. This is the one that has been recommended to Manila 

by the Rural Water of Utah Association. This would be a great compliment to our new lagoon 

which is being paid for through a CIB grant. You are welcome to go to the website to read more 

about the system. https://www.lakeside-equipment.com/products/ 

 

LANDFILL UPDATE!! 

 

Effective September 2, 2024, the town residential garbage started pick-up on Tuesdays. We 

asked that you have your garbage out, bagged, and in cans or enclosed containers by 7:00 am. 

Beginning in November, we will start our winter hours so be sure to complete the multitude of 

your yard clean-up before November 1st!  

 

Winter Landfill Hours: 

Winter hours for the landfill start November 1st, 2024. The landfill will be open Monday from 

8:00 am-12:00 pm. and the first Saturday of the month from 8:00 am-2:00 pm.  

 

 

 

 

https://www.lakeside-equipment.com/products/


 

 

Garbage Pickup 

 

Please remember that a resident is only allowed FIVE garbage bags no larger than 35 gallons. 

They must be in a covered garbage can and set alongside the street. If you put the 45- or 54-

gallon contactor bags out for pickup, they will be left for you to take them to the landfill. Also, 

Public Works will not pick up garbage bags tied to a fence or post. 

ALL GARBAGE MUST BE IN A CAN! 

 

Overage 

 

Over five 35-gallon garbage bags up to 10 bags will be $2.00 each and additional bags over 11 

bags will be $5.00 each.  

 

Contact for Sewer/Water 

 

Any action that needs to be taken for the town Public Works should be called into the Town 

Office to be placed on a work order.  After-hours emergency contacts for Public Works at 

(435)778-0038.  For non-emergency after-hours callouts, the homeowner will be charged a 

$50.00 call-out charge. 

 

Housing Identifiers and Blue Stakes 

 

If Blue Stakes (8-1-1 “Call Before You Dig”) are marking for water, sewer, power, or fiber optic 

and the house number is not visible, the location will not be serviced until the house is 

identified. When calling Public Works or the office to service your water or sewer, we cannot 

respond to your service request if there are no house numbers on your property.  

 

Home Energy Assistance Target (HEAT) Program 

 

Do you need help paying your home energy bills?  The HEAT program provides energy assistance 

to low-income households throughout the state of Utah.  Assistance is on a one-time basis and 

is subject to a qualifying process.  The Vernal HEAT Office will be in Manila on Thursday, Oct. 3 

at 9:30 a.m. at the Community/Senior Center.  Please call to schedule an appointment with 

the Vernal HEAT Office at 435-781-2021.  Assistance will be available while filling out the 

application. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Post Office Update 

 

The Manila Post Office has a new phone number (435) 233-7277. 

 

Manila High School 

 

Students from Manila High School are having a clean-up day on October 17th at the landfill. We 

want to thank them for their help.  

 

Manila Senior Center 

 

Attached is the October Newsletter for the Senior Center.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 


